
 

Residents are reminded that the      
Municipal Primary Election will be on 
Tuesday, May 15th, 2018. The polls 
will be located in the Borough building 
at 640 Eshelman Street, and the  
Highspire Citizenôs Fire House, at   
272 Second Street. For those of you 
who actively participate, you can vote 
at your designated polling location        
between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and      
8:00 p.m. An elevator is available in 
the Borough building for anyone      
requiring handicapped access. Should 
you have any questions, you can call 
the Borough office at (717)939-3303, 
or you can visit www.votespa.com, for 
additional information and to register 
to vote. 

Summer 2018 ISSUE 
 

DEADLINE FOR ARTICLES 
IS MAY 1ST

 

 

Submit articles to the Borough 
office at 640 Eshelman Street, 
Highspire or email them to        
lgivler@highspire.org and they 
may be published in the next 
newsletter.  
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Find Out How State Representative 

Patty Kim Can Help You! 

Contact Her Office At: - 

8 South Front Street 

Steelton, PA 17113 

717-986-1673 (Phone) 

717-986-1677 (Fax) 

www.pahouse.com/Kim (Website) 

RepKim@pahouse.net (Email) 
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STEELTON -HIGHSPIRE  

SCHOOL DISTRICT  

The school district is gathering 

information regarding services 

that are needed and problems 

affecting the people in our      

community.  We value your   

opinion and  the information you 

provide will be used to better  

improve the conditions within 

the community.  Please use the  

following link and responses will 

be sent to our social worker.  

 

https://goo.gl/forms/wN7o7jS3o5J

Wiuov1  

Saturday, March 17th  9 - 11 a.m.   

Adults and Children 11 & up - $6  

Ages 3-10 - $3  

Children under 2 are Free 
 

There will also be an Easter Egg Hunt at 11:15 a.m.  

Age Groups:               

0-4 ~ 5-8 ~ 9-12 
 

Both events will be at the Highspire Fire Hall          

272 Second Street, Highspire 



 

NEW PRESIDENT 
ELECTED 

 

The Highspire         
Historical Societyós 
new President for 
2018 is Judy Miller, 
please join us in   

welcoming her to her 

new position. 

The Borough would like to thank everyone who participated 
in the 2017 Holiday Home Decorating Contest. The Borough 
would also like to thank all the local and surrounding area 
business owners who provided prizes for the contest. We 
wish to extend an invitation for next year, as it will be the 
11th year for the contest, and we are hoping that many more 
homeowners, renters and businesses take the opportunity to 
participate in 2018.   

MEMBERSHIPS 

Historical Society annual dues 
are now $10.00 per person, per 
year. No lifetime memberships. 
All checks can be made payable 
and mailed to:   
 

Highspire Historical Society 
273 Second Street 
Highspire, PA 17034 

Highspire Historical Society Meeting 
 

The next Highspire Historical Society meeting 
will be on  Monday, March 26, 2018 at         
7:00 p.m. at the Wilson House, 273 Second 
Street. Should you have any questions, please 
call 717-566-6828. 

Flea Market  

Saturday, May 19                                    

(rain date May 26) 

For all flea markets, the Historical Society is in    
need of slightly used housewares, linens, toys,             
tablecloths, books, clothes & jewelry. Donations of 
baked goods are also needed. Individual stands are 
$5.00 per space (bring your own table or blanket), 
and are held at 273 Second St., Rear at Lusk Ave. 
from 8:00 a.m. to Noon. Please call 717-566-6828 if 
you have any questions. All money raised is used 
for the maintenance of the Wilson House (outside & 
inside painting, yard upkeep, etc.). 
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DAYLIGHT    
SAVINGS TIME 

 

MARCH 11, 2018 
 

Donôt forget to turn 
your clocks ahead one 

hour 

 H I S T O R I C A L   S O C I E T Y   N E W S 

²![YLbD ¢h¦w 
 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ  aŀȅ нлΣ нлму 
ŀǘ оΥлл ǇΦƳΦ όǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ  ǇŜǊƳƛǩƴƎύ  

ϷрΦлл ŦƻǊ bƻƴ-aŜƳōŜǊǎ 
CǊŜŜ ŦƻǊ aŜƳōŜǊǎ 

 

¢ƘŜ ǘƻǳǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ м ѹ ƘƻǳǊǎ ŘŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀǎƪŜŘΦ   ¢ƘŜ  ƎǳƛŘŜ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 5ƻƴ wǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ      
²ƛƭǎƻƴ IƻǳǎŜΤ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ  ǿŜŀǊ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ǎƘƻŜǎ. 

ñWork Dayò at the Wilson House 
will be on Saturday, April 28th 
from 9:00 a.m. to Noon. Come 
wearing old clothes, and help 
rake, pull weeds, etc. to spruce 
up the Wilson House. We need 
your help! 

The National Crime Prevention Council (NCPC) was 
founded in 1982, and their mission is to be the nationôs 
leader in helping citizenôs keep themselves, their      
families, and their communities safe from crime. To 
achieve this, NCPC produces tools that communities 
can use to learn crime prevention strategies, engage 
community members, and coordinate with local       
agencies. More information about the NCPC can be 
found at www.ncpc.org. 
 

If you would like to help prevent crime in Highspire, 
please come out and join the Neighborhood Watch      
Program. The group meets on the 4th Monday of the 
month at 7:00 p.m., at the Borough building located at              
640 Eshelman Street. 

 

Traditional 
Thomas Otzel 

   Highspire Historical Society  
 

Victorian (all white) 
 Cathy & Steve Navitsky 

Colorful/Brightest  
Robbin Harris 
  Karen Oakley  

 
Most Festive  
Ed & Donna Fritz 
Angie Kachel 

Themed (Fire & Ice) 
Ken Becker 



 

 

The Highspire Fire Department is always accepting 
applications for new members; both social and as fire 
fighters. Social members would assist with            
fundraisers, dinners, community events, hall rentals 
and more. We also have a Junior Firefighter Program  
available. For more information on becoming a    
member, please contact the Fire Department at     
717-939-5111 or stop by the fire house at 272 Second 
Street, Highspire. 

This years Memorial Day Ceremony will 
take place on Monday, May 28, 2018. The 
ceremony will be held at Memorial Park 
starting at 10:00 a.m., and all residents and 
non-residents are invited to remember our 
past soldiers who have fought for our      
country, and to honor those currently     
serving here and abroad. 

 

Chicken  

BBQs  

 

March 24nd  

 

June 23th  

 

 

Dinners are 

$10.00 each and 

will be served 

from 11:00 am    

until Sold Out  

The AARP Foundation Tax-Aide Program in Dauphin  
County offers free tax form preparation and e-filing of   
Federal, Pennsylvania (including property tax/rent rebate), 
and local income tax returns for all taxpayers with low to 
moderate income, with special attention to those aged     
50 and older. All services are provided by IRS-certified 
volunteers.  The locations for 2018 (including one new 
one) will be: 

Epiphany Lutheran Church, 1100 Colonial Rd.,        
Harrisburg. Open Feb 2 through April 13. Hours:        
Mondays, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m., Wednesdays, 9 a.m. to  4 p.m., 
and Fridays, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. This site will also be open on 
some Saturdays; the dates will be announced in January. 
Walk-in only (no appointments). 

Swatara Township Building, 599 Eisenhower Blvd., 
Harrisburg. Open  Feb 1 through April 12, on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays, 9 a.m. to noon.  Walk-in only (no appoint-
ments.) 

The following three sites will be open by appointment only.  
Instructions for making an appointment will be available in 
January on the Tax-Aide Locator at www.aarp.org/taxaide, 
or by phone at (717) 219-3945. 

Kline Library, 530 S 29th St., Harrisburg. Open Feb. 6 
through April 10,  on Tuesdays, 12:30 p.m. to 2:45 p.m.   
By appointment only.  

Elizabethville Area Library, 80 N Market St.,              
Elizabethville.  Open Feb. 6 through April 10, on       
Tuesdays, 10:30 a.m. to 1:45 p.m.  By appointment only. 

NEW SITE FOR 2018: Middletown Home, 999 W       
Harrisburg Pike, Middletown.  Open Feb 8 through    
April 12, on Thursdays, 9 a.m. to noon.  By appointment 

SCHEDULE OF  BOROUGH UPCOMING EVENTS  

                           Highspire Herald 

Come and  join your neighbors for the Annual Arbor 
Day Celebration on Sunday, April 29, 2018 at 4:00 p.m., 
location is yet to be determined. Please call the       
Borough Office at 717-939-3303 closer to April for 

more information.    

Arbor Day is a holiday in which individuals and groups 
are encouraged to plant trees and also to promote the 
caring of trees. The Borough of Highspire has been 
certified as a Tree City USA applicant for the past 21 
years. We  encourage all residents to take an interest 

in Arbor Day and come out and help us celebrate. 
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Roast Beef       

Dinners  
 

March 11th  

 

April 8th  

 

May 13th  

 

Dinners are 

$12.00 each and 

will be served 

from 11:00 am   

until Sold Out  

March 17th
 



 

LEGO Robotics Club 
Kline Library (530 S. 29th St, Harrisburg) 
Thursdays, March 1, April 5, and May 3 

4:15 p.m. 

Not quite like the LEGOs you have at home! LEGO Robotics is 
a great introduction to engineering and programming. Explore 
STEM through building and programming. Experience with 
LEGO Robotics is not necessary; we will all be learning       
together. For children, ages 9 ï 14. For more information or to 
register, call (717) 566-0949 x1204 or visit dcls.org/explorers. 

Teen Nights 

William H. & Marion C. Alexander Family Library            

(200 W. 2nd St, Hummelstown) 

Thursdays, March 1, April 5, and May 3 

6:30 p.m. 

For the first half hour, you can suggest programs, books,    

magazines, and music you would like to see added to The  

Library. Youôll get a sneak peek at items just added to our    

collection and learn about volunteer opportunities. Youôll spend 

the rest of the evening exploring different activities, arts and 

crafts, trying new tech toys and more! For teens, ages 12-17. 

For more information, visit dcls.org/teenevents or call The   

Library at (717) 566-0949. 

For more information on these and other events please call        
(717) 566-0949 or visit The Library website at www.dcls.org. 

 

The Borough is looking for volunteers to help 
with the Community Events Committee. The 
Committee is responsible for the Christmas 
Tree Lighting, the Car Show, and many other 
events in Highspire. The Committee is looking 
for people to help share their ideas. Please 
contact the Borough office at 717-939-3303    
if you are interested in supporting your          
community. The meetings are held at the    
Borough building the 2nd Wednesday of every 
month at 6:30 p.m.  

SCHEDULE OF  BOROUGH                                
UPCOMING EVENTS  

  

DAUPHIN COUNTY LIBRARY  
PROGRAMS 

DOG LICENSES 

Licensing dogs over the age of three 

months in Pennsylvania is mandated by 

state law. Those who do not comply can 

receive fines up to $300 for each violation 

of the law. 
 

For more information, or if you have any       

questions, please contact the Dauphin 

County Treasurerôs Office at               

717-780-6550 or on line at 

http://www.dauphincounty.org 

MAY 6th, 2018 
 

at the Highspire Fire House 
Doors Open at Noon  

BINGO Starts at 2:00 p. m. 
Advance Tickets - $25.00  
At the Door - $30.00 
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PAVILION RENTALS 

The pavilions at Highspireôs Memorial and    
Reservoir Parks are available for residents 
and non-residents to reserve throughout the 
year. The use is free for Borough residents.        
However, a $35.00 charge for non-residents 
will be collected. Please call the Borough 
office at 717-939-3303 to make a reservation. 

 
For more information on any of these upcoming  

events, you can call or email the - 
 

Highspire Borough - (717)939-3303 
Esther Byrd - (717)939-5808 - Events Committee 

 

Email: highspirespecialevents@gmail.com 

Community Events Committee  

Volunteers Needed  



 

RAIN GARDENS HAVE  
MANY BENEFITS 

What is a rain garden? 
A rain garden is a landscaped, shallow depression 
that captures, absorbs and filters stormwater runoff 
from roofs, driveways and roads.  Rain gardens are 
designed to hold water for soil and plants to trap, 
absorb, and filter out pollutants such as fertilizers, 
oil, grease, pesticides and sediment while            
recharging the groundwater. 
 
These are some of the key points for a rain garden: 
 
Depth - 
A typical rain garden of between 4-8 inches deep.  
This depth, proportionate to the surface area that 
generates stormwater runoff, helps ensure that    
water soaks back into the ground instead of     
ponding. 
 

Plant Choices - 
Choose native plants based on need for light and 
moisture.  Native plants live longer and are more 
tolerant of local weather and soil conditions. 
 

Soil - 
A good mix for a rain garden is 60% sand, 20% 
compost and 20% topsoil. 
 

Size -  
A rain garden is typically 5-10% the size of the    
surface area (ex. Rooftop, driveway, walkway) that 
generates stormwater runoff. 
 

Location - 
Rain gardens are often located at the end of a roof 
gutter or drain spot as a buffer between the lawn 
and the street. 
 

Here are some flowering plant options to consider: 
 

Blueflag Iris 
Great Blue Lobelia 
Cardinal Flower 
Swamp Milkweed 
 

www:raingardenforthebays.org 

COMPOST FACILITY 
 

 

If the gate is locked during these hours, please call the     
operator on duty at the Wastewater Treatment Plant at     
717-939-6204. 
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C O D E S / Z O N I N G 

P U B L I C   W O R K S    

CODES/ZONING INFORMATION 
 

Building and Zoning Permits are required for numerous 

things including new roofs, electrical service upgrades, 

decks, additions, fences, storage sheds, garages,              

swimming pools, and a multitude of other things. New 

floor coverings, painting, and minor repairs do not     

require permits. Please call the Borough Office at                  

717-939-3303 if you need any additional information. 
 

As Spring time approaches here are some Borough 

facts that al1 residents should be aware of . . .        

The Boroughôs Code states that grass and weeds are not 

to exceed eight inches in height.  Donôt forget to mow 

the grass areas between the sidewalks and curbs. Also, 

sweep sidewalks and cut weeds. Rubbish is not          

permitted to accumulate on or around properties.      

Rubbish includes, but is not limited to, paper, rags,     

cartons, wood, metals, plastics and other items. 

 

STREET SWEEPING 
 

The Public Works Department anticipates having the street 

sweeper from May 13-18, 2018.  Please sweep your      

sidewalks prior to that time 

to remove the cinders from 

the winter months. Streets 

will be marked with NO 

PARKING signs prior to 

the sweeping, and individu-

als found parking in the NO 

PARKING areas will be 

ticketed by the Police Department. We request that you do 

not move your vehicle back onto the street until the signs 

have been removed. Please contact the Borough Office for 

more information. Thank you for your assistance in     

keeping our community clean! 

P U B L I C   W O R K S   -  M S 4 

Located on Aviation Way 
 beside the Wastewater  
Treatment Plant.  

Monday - Friday  
7:00 am to 3:00 pm    
Saturday and Sunday 
7:00 am to Noon   

Highspire Cemetery 

Please remove all 
wreaths and        

Christmas decorations 
by  February 28th.  


